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We Keep the Promise

of Wilderness - by
acquiring and transferring
private lands to public
ownership to complete
designated and

proposed wilderness
areas, or directly protect
wilderness values.

We revere our remaining
wild places, a legacy

to pass on to future
generations, the tenacity
to work until the job

is done and treating
everyone with fairness.

We envision a National
Wilderness Preservation
System that is complete,
secure and accessible.

FROM THE PRESIDENT

The snow is blowing sideways outside
my office window as | draft this opening
to our spring newsletter. The latest arctic
front to descend on Montana with its
customary ferocity. But by the time this
issue reaches your mailbox, the bitter
cold will have given way to warmer,
longer days and the arrival of the

spring equinox.

As we enter a season that celebrates new
growth, we are actively working to
enhance our organization’s internal
oversight, raise greater public awareness
and financial support of our work, and
expand the scope and scale of our
projects to protect our nation’s treasured
wilderness areas.

The cumulative wisdom, experience and
dedication of our board of directors steer
the organization, and this fiscal year we
welcomed new board members Ray
Hohenberger, Travis Belote, PhD, and
Connie Myers. They bring extensive legal
and financial expertise; knowledge of
ecosystem science, conservation and
adaptability, and experience on the
proper application of wilderness law,
regulation and policy in the United
States respectively.

For 30 years the Trust has utilized a
method developed with researchers from
Colorado State University to prioritize the
acquisition of wilderness inholdings in the
western U.S. and guide our efforts to
successfully protect more than 55,000
acres to date. In a rapidly changing world,
we are utilizing new science to update
this system, taking into account important
ecological factors such as resilience to
climate change, support for biodiversity
and migration corridors, and opportunities
to engage marginalized communities in
the develop of new projects.

We are actively working to
enhance our organization

and expand the scope of our
projects to protect our nation’s
treasured wilderness areas.

This systematic approach will not only
benefit the continued pursuit of our
mission, it will also be applied to a robust
inventory of properties that sit directly
adjacent to federally designated
wilderness — what we call edgeholdings -
that can both protect and potentially
expand existing wilderness.

Finally, you may have noticed fresh
new ideas being woven into our
communication platforms, including
this newsletter. As the length of time
and complexity of our project increases,
so does the cost of doing business.
This spring we are excited to have
Margosia Jadkowski, our new director
of marketing and communications to
help raise awareness, support and
spread the word across the country
about our good work!

As we eagerly begin our fourth decade
of protecting the wild places you

and your family love as evidenced in
the pages ahead, I'm confident this
growth will only add to our long
history of success.

Thank you for being an invaluable
partner on this journey together!

Brad Borst, President
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the meaning of wilderness

This winter as our staff gathered for our
annual retreat we sat around a picnic table
under the California sun, listening to the
far-away crash of waves against the shore.
We started our time together with a
simple question: “what does wilderness
mean to you?"” And one by one we
shared the stories and beliefs that have
driven us all to this work.

Not surprisingly, given our diverse
backgrounds and experiences, we all had
a different answer, and what followed
was an inspiring conversation of what
connects us, as individuals and a collective,
to the wild places we love, and what we
hope to leave behind for our children
and their children.

We look forward to hearing
what wilderness means to you!

Share what wilderness means to you
in our annual community survey!

To complete the 2023 survey visit E;:_:fl-:m
wildernesslandtrust.org/survey E‘EE"*
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RECENT SUCCESSES

In the past year the Trust has acquired and transferred private
properties within wilderness across the West, but the real
accomplishments of this work extend beyond the number of
properties or total acres. They lie in the conservation values that
make these wild places what they are, and so important to
protect. We are proud to share these recent successes made
possible by our wonderful partners and supporters.

CONNECTED ECOSYSTEMS

Every private inholding that becomes
designated wilderness creates a more
connected ecosystem, removing
management conflicts and barriers to
wildlife migration corridors. This has
been especially true in the Silver Creek
drainage in Washington’s Wild Sky and
Henry M. Jackson Wilderness areas
where a patchwork of ownership and
protection covers much of the drainage.
The Trust has been working in this

area for years and has protected 21
parcels so far, including over 300 acres
this year, bringing us one step closer

to unifying protection across the
landscape. In Los Padres National Forest
of California, the Trust completed

the transfer of the final piece of over
1,000 acres in the Trout Creek area to
public ownership, connecting the
Santa Lucia and Garcia Wilderness
Areas with a proposed new wilderness
area, paving the way for connected
habitat between all three. Finally,
farther north in California’s Mendocino
National Forest, the Trust purchased
the 800-acre Thomas Creek project,
securing a connection between lower
elevation oak woodland habitat to
higher elevation mature conifer forest.
These projects all represent important
steps in removing habitat fragmentation
and ensuring wilderness values

are protected across the larger
landscape.

In Washington, we recently added 38 acres to the Mount Baker Wilderness
including alpine meadows that support a rich diversity of species.

By removing habitat fragmentation,
our projects benefit endangered
species like the California Condor.

BIODIVERSITY

Globally we are facing a crisis of
biodiversity loss. Research has shown
that lands with the highest level of
protection, which in the U.S. is
designated wilderness, are most
effective at preserving biodiversity,
making all of the Trust's work expanding
wilderness areas important. But a few
projects have particularly high impact in
protecting biodiversity. In the eastern
Sierra of California, the Bodie Hills rank
in the top 10% of all unprotected BLM
lands in California based on biodiversity
factors. This year we completed the
transfer of 1,698 acres to public
ownership, bringing the total protected
by the Trust there to over 7,000 acres.
Other projects are particularly important
to protecting biodiversity because of the
specific habitat elements they contain.
The Trust recently purchased the 9-acre
Stranger Lode in the Holy Cross
Wilderness of Colorado, protecting

the shores of Cleveland Lake, which

at an elevation of over 11,000’ is a
biodiversity hotspot in the harsh high-
alpine environment. In Washington,

we recently added 38 acres to the
Mount Baker Wilderness including
impressive old-growth stands of

Silver Fir interspersed with alpine
meadows that support a rich diversity
of species.
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CLIMATE RESILIENCE

As our climate changes, ecosystems
across the globe are facing new
pressures, making them vulnerable.
However, we can help build their
resilience to endure significant
precipitation and temperature changes
by increasing their overall health

and protecting important resources
within them.

High in the Mount Baker Wilderness
of Washington, the Trust purchased
the 20-acre Fourth of July Lode,
protecting one of the wilderness area’s
13 remaining glaciers, which contributes
to the larger ecosystem’s resiliency

by supplying a reliable water source
throughout the summer, no matter
that year's precipitation. The Tongass
National Forest of Alaska has been
called ‘America’s Climate Forest’
because of its unrivaled ability to
mitigate climate impacts by absorbing
massive amounts of carbon. This year
the Trust purchased 33 acres of it in
the Chuck River and Kootznoowoo
Wilderness Areas, protecting the
immediate area'’s resiliency, and
preserving the wider reaching benefits
of the forest’s carbon absorption.

PUBLIC ACCESS

The patchwork of ownership that
private wilderness inholdings create can
put public access at risk. In many cases
public trails crossing private property
are based on handshake agreements
and don’t have permanent legal access.
When that property changes hands,

the public can be shut out.

The same is true for river access or
dispersed access for recreational
activities like hunting, berry picking,
and skiing. This year, The Wilderness
Land Trust secured public access
with several successful projects.
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In the Weminuche Wilderness of
Colorado, the 31-acre Great Western
Lode property contains several sections
of the popular 9.3-mile Whitehead
Trail, which connects to the Continental
Divide Trail to local trails. With the
property’s purchase and pending
transfer, this access is now secured for
generations to come. Also in Colorado,
in the Mount Massive Wilderness,

the very popular and easily accessed
North Fork Lake Creek Trail runs
through the 21-acre Blue Lake property
which was recently transferred to
public ownership. Not only did this

project protect public access, it
completed the Mount Massive
Wilderness, removing the last
remaining private inholding.

Finally, in Oregon’s Hells Canyon
Wilderness, 82 acres on a scenic bench
overlooking the Snake River was added
to the wilderness area securing public
access on the Reservoir Bench Trail.

In protecting public access, these
projects help people from all walks

of life experience the wilderness for
themselves, finding their own love for
it, and becoming advocates for it.

When private wilderness inholdings change hands, the public can be shut
out for access to recreational activities. This year The Wilderness Land Trust
secured public access with several projects.




In the organization’s 31-year history,
The Wilderness Land Trust has
completed projects in almost every
western state. Over the last year we
have been hard at work to expand

our work into one more, with our first
Utah project in the Cougar Canyon and
Slaughter Creek Wilderness Areas.

When we begin working in a new area,
we start by building relationships with
local private landowners, federal land
management agencies,
organizations, and tribes.
Understanding the

values and needs of the

local community is an

important first step in

ensuring that our work

will support not only the

wild places we're striving

to protect, but also the

people who have loved

them for generations, and the groups
already working to benefit them.

So, as we start our work in Utah, it's
with an understanding of the larger
landscape of its conservation efforts.

EXPANDING

Utah can be a challenging state for
conservation work: about 71% of Utah
is public lands, but only 4% of that is
protected as wilderness. Knowing this,
the Trust's ability to utilize Section 6 of
the 1964 Wilderness Act, to donate
private property adjoining wilderness
to public ownership and have it
become protected wilderness without
an act of Congress, provides an
exciting opportunity for expanding
Utah wilderness.

Southern Utah has some
of the most visited
public lands in the state,
including Zion National
Park, which is only about
50 miles from our Cougar
Canyon project. Use of
popular public lands like
Zion is changing rapidly,
with visitation almost
doubling from 2.8 million visitors to
5.1 million visitors annually in the last
decade. Management systems like
permits and lotteries are being
implemented to protect Zion’s
incredible landscape and ecosystems,

The 1,000-acre Cougar
Canyon project:contains
varying terrain and several
water sources, making it

important climate change
resilient habitat.

but they are also leaving more and
more visitors who can’t get in
searching for recreation opportunities
on other nearby public lands. This

is putting pressure on areas that
previously had little use, often
impacting resources and pushing
wildlife out. The 1,000-acre Cougar
Canyon project area contains higher
elevation, varying terrain, and several
water sources, making it important
climate change resilient habitat.
Protecting habitats like these,

with little managed recreation
opportunities, ensures a refuge for
wildlife and resources, even as the
pressure of rising visitation and
expanding development grows.

We are excited to share more about

this special place and the opportunity
to protect it with you this summer.
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Denise Schlener, Chair,
Washington, DC

Sarah Chase Shaw, Vice Chair,
Colorado

Karen Fisher, Treasurer,
California

Andy Wiessner, Secretary,
Colorado

Travis Belote, PhD, Montana

Jim Blomquist, Washington

Danna Hebert, Washington

Ray Hohenberger, Ohio

Craig Groves, Montana

Joaquin Murrieta-Salvidar, PhD, Arizona

Connie Myers, Montana

Bill Pope, Washington

Zack Porter, Vermont

Doug Scott, California

Mark Trautwein, California

Jacqueline Van Dine, California

Jon Mulford, Emeritus, Nebraska

Join us'in keeping the promise

Brad Borst, President

Aimee Rutledge, Vice President
and Senior Lands Specialist

Kelly Conde, Lands Specialist

. : Lisa Janeway, Director of

Whether you give once a year, monthly, through a donor-advised Operations & Development

fund, or as part of your planned giving, you are building a legacy Margosia Jadkowski,

of conservation in the wild places you love. Director of Marketing & Communications




